

**District 22 Business Meeting Minutes**  
**Wednesday, November 8, 2023, 7:00PM**  
**Vista Lutheran Church and Zoom**

Open with a Moment of Silence followed by the Serenity Prayer

Introductions from Attendee's

Mike e GSR Basic 12, Eddie GSR It Might Have Been Worse, Jack B Treasurer, Brandon GSR A new freedom, Matt Dillion GSR Practical experience, Mark Intergroup board member, Lisa D- GSR, Kendra W GSR Common solution, Jim V Website GSR Tradition 5, Lisa GSR Suddenly the thought, Kelly GSR Life is Good, Kerry GSR Sahara Sunday meeting, Teresa – GSR Turning Point

Approve previous month's meeting. Motion Kelly, Matt Second. All in favor.

Officer Reports

- Secretary – Angelique P – Nothing new
- Treasurer – Jack B – Nothing crazy. Treasure report online. Travel and lodging is earmarked but have not been used. We've got money to spend.
- Alt. DCM – Haakon -
- DCM – Jared H – Area Assembly – Area budget passed. Motion did not pass to have Area Committee meetings will all be on Zoom and Area Assembly will be all in person. So the Assembly will remain Hybrid. Renaming a position Structure Committee – Group Records Chair changed to Registrar at the area because that is what GSO called.
- Announcements –
  - Accessibilities – OPEN -
  - Archives – Kyle –
  - CPC – Open
  - Corrections – OPEN [Area 35 and 36 are having a workshop November 18<sup>th</sup>](#)
  - Finance – Jack – Home group is no longer in the district but we are not concerned at the district. The group is not concerned with the change to home group Jack will still be the treasurer.
  - Grapevine – Bob – App and a raffle for a Grapevine (Jared won). Grapevine donation – GSO will send them out to people who have asked, we could pick 20 people. We choose to allow GSO to choose and with a note Area 35/36 would be preferred.
  - Group Records – Angelique – update sheet
  - Literature – Kyle A – Not much to report
  - Newsletter – Bob – Nothing new
  - Public Information – OPEN -
  - Treatment Facilities – OPEN -
  - Website- Jim V – Keeping things updated.

Positions:

Accessibility, CPC, Corrections, Public Information, Treatment are open.

Intergroup Liaison – Mark S – Our first meeting with the new board member. Founder's day coming up. Brining back the district's discussion around how it is important to keep a hybrid approach to get the most number of voices heard. A report was made that the Halloween Flyer wasn't downloading. Mark will follow up with that.

Old Business:

- Billboard discussion – bring back to the groups.  
Discussion around a billboard. Around \$1,875 – bring to groups to get buy in
- Motion to donate 20 Grapevine subscriptions to people in need. Kim, Kenda Second. 14 in favor Total \$492.40  
Bob - Carry the message project.

New Business:

A billboard space for under 2200. Jack Motion, Lisa Second – 12 in favor no one opposed.

Motion to change Group Records at the district. Matt made motion, Jack second. 10 in favor none opposed.

Events and Announcements

Correction Workshop Nov 18

Area committee meeting Dec 2

Founder's day Saturday 25<sup>th</sup>

RUSC – January 19<sup>th</sup>

GSR Sharing Session –

Matt D – Practical Experience will no longer be hybrid.

Anniversaries –

Close with Responsibility Statement